PROCLAMATION

OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GREENACRES, FLORIDA, IN RECOGNITION OF THE RETIREMENT OF FORMER COUNCILMEMBER RICHARD RADCLIFFE

WHEREAS, Richard Radcliffe was born in New Jersey and migrated to Palm Beach County in the late 70's, seeking escape from the cold, where he has made his home ever since; and

WHEREAS, his involvement in the community began with the City of Greenacres Planning and Zoning Committee, where he served for many years; and

WHEREAS, in 1988, he was appointed to the City Council to fill a vacancy and subsequently served for 23 years, Deputy Mayor for 3 terms, and became a pillar of the Greenacres community until his retirement from the Council in 2011; and

WHEREAS, beyond his public service, Councilmember Radcliffe was also a licensed real estate agent and owned and operated Radcliffe Realty from 1989 to 2011; and

WHEREAS, following his resignation as a Greenacres Elected Official in 2011, Mr. Radcliffe became the Executive Director of the Palm Beach County League of Cities, successfully fostering greater collaboration between municipalities and the county; and

WHEREAS, Richard Radcliffe was a past president of both the Palm Beach County League of Cities and the Gold Coast League of Cities, which represents Palm Beach, Broward, and Miami-Dade counties; and

WHEREAS, Richard Radcliffe will be retiring as the Executive Director of the Palm Beach County League of Cities effective at the end of August 2025; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Radcliffe's strategic planning and problem resolution skills have consistently contributed to his success in all his endeavors.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Charles "Chuck" Shaw, Mayor of the City of Greenacres, express our deepest gratitude and extend our heartfelt congratulations to Mr. Richard Radcliffe on the occasion of his retirement. We commend him for his exceptional dedication, leadership, and unwavering commitment to the betterment of our community and wish him all the best in his future endeavors.

Given under my Hand and Seal of the City of Greenacres, Florida this 3rd day of September, 2025.

Attest:

Quintella Moorer, City Clerk

John Tharp Councilman - District I

Peter A. Noble Councilman - District II

Judith Dugo Councilwoman - District III Susy Diaz Councilwoman - District IV Paula Bousquet Councilwoman - District V